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The mission statement of ABATE 

of Ohio is to promote and de-

fend motorcyclist’s freedom, 

safety and awareness through 

education and legislation to 

make Ohio the best place to 

ride. 

The thoughts and opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of 
the individual contributors alone and do not necessarily reflect the 
views of the ABATE of OHIO board and it’s members. 

MAILING ADDRESS 

P.O. BOX 313 

Weston, OH 43569 

ABATE of OHIO 

HOTLINE 

1-800-25-BIKER 

Call the HOTLINE anytime 
for any info or to contact any officer 

ABATE of OHIO encourages all members to submit letters, arti-
cles or cartoons they feel may be of interest to fellow members. 
ABATE of OHIO supports the rights of ALL motorcyclists, 
ABATE of  OHIO does not endorse any products or services 
other than its own. 

All articles and photo’s within 
the contents of this newsletter 
and our website are the prop-
erty of … 
 

ABATE of OHIO  

 
You may not use them with-
out the express written con-
sent of the newsletter editor, 
webmaster or the association 
board. 
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Hi Friends, 

 Here it is 2024.How time flies. It’s time to get down to work because we have a 

lot of work to get done. We, as members, need to call and talk to our legislators ask 

them for help. Last month I asked you to read and get up to date on Right to Repair 

and Right to Modify.  These two things are what a lot of us do for fun.  Clear labeling 

for renewable fuel is what we need so we know what we are putting in our internal 

combustion motors, so we can have fun riding.  End of Life Directives must be kept 

at bay so that we can keep having fun. And we need to Protect the Motorcycle 

Ecosystem. If we lose the Ecosystem, we will lose everything. Call your Legislators.If 

you need help with a number to call or an address, call me at 419-654-5446. Thank 

You! 

If you have never talked to your Legislator, you should. He is the one that is repre-

senting you at the Ohio State House. Most of the time I never get to talk directly to 

him or her, but the aide seems to get the message to them. If really want to do this 

and just don’t know how, get in touch with Lion man, Ed or myself and we can help. 

The other day I was reading an article in the Legion Magazine about The American 

Flag. I think everyone should know how to fly the Flag. A flag should not be used for 

clothing, you should not mark on it, don’t use it for a ceiling cover, and it should not 

be used for advertising purposes. This is the short version. I’m hoping to have some-

thing on this topic for the seminar.  

The State Seminar is February 2nd and 3rd. If anyone has something for the silent ac-

tion at the seminar, bring it with you. If you can’t make it, give me a call and I will 

pick it up. We’ll have Meet the Board and games on Friday night. The information 

part is on Saturday. If you can’t make the whole seminar,come for the day on Satur-

day get that information. 

We have been selling 50/50 tickets and we will be drawing the winning ticket at the 

Seminar on Saturday.  The proceeds will benefit Motorcycle Ohio as well as ABATE 

of Ohio. If you want to purchase tickets, call me. Just $1.00 each or 6 for $5.00. Get 

in touch, and I do take credit cards. 

Motorcycle Ohio, MO, will be starting registration January 24, 2024 at 8am in the 

morning. Don’t forget to get your registration done at 800.837-4337 or onmotorcy-

cle.ohio.gov. 

                          Crashes         Fatalities          Speed Related 

  2023          3703        325           718 

  2022         4082        208           731 

Start getting ready to have a safer riding season.  The days are already 

getting longer! 
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 You know, I can’t believe I just had to write 2024 on the top of this report.  

Where did 2023 go?  I’ll be screwing up the date on checks for at least 30 days (for 

those of you old enough you still write checks.)  We are half way through the 135th 

Ohio Legislature and we have a bunch of work to finish.  

 

 2024 will be a crucial year for ABATE of Ohio.  Since 1978 we’ve fought helmet 

laws, closed an insurance loop hole that could leave you without coverage, helped 

establish and defended to Motorcycle Ohio Program and its funding, gotten license 

plates expanded to include motorcycle, had limitations on how you can modify 

your motorcycle changed and many other things as your watchdog in Columbus.  

And we have a big fight going on currently over the internal combustion engine.   

 

 Ohio House Bill 201 would revise the Ohio Revised Code to prohibit a state 

agency, county or township from restricting the sale of vehicles based on Califor-

nia’s exemption to section 209(b) of the federal Clean Air Act.  This bill has passed 

out of the Ohio House.  ABATE of Ohio will be heading down tomorrow for Propo-

nent testimony in the Ohio Senate Energy and Resources Committee.  Hopefully by 

the time you read this is will have passed out of committee and passed off the Sen-

ate Floor. 

 

 Ohio Houe Resolution 198 and Ohio Senate Resolution 155 do the same thing.  

They both support consumer choice in the marketplace by urging the administra-

tion to insure that all regulations regarding light, medium or heavy duty vehicles pro-

mote choice and prevent electric vehicle mandates.  ABATE of Ohio presented pro-

ponent testimony for HR198 and it has passed out of committee.  ABATE is ready to 

be there in support of SR155 when testimony is heard in committee on the Senate 

side. 

 

Keep an eye out for an email or call to action when the time is right on these issues.  

To be clear, we are not opposed to electric motorcycles.  It’s about the choice. 

 

 We are also supporting the MRF and NCOM’s efforts with S2090 the “Preserving 

Choice in Vehicle Purchases Act.”  There is a call to action on the MRFs website to 

notify the Ohio Federal Senators our support of this legislation.  It’s companion on 

the House Side HR 1435 has already passed.  HR 4468 and S3094 the “Choice in 

Automobile Retail Sales Act of 2023” (CARS Act for short) will reinforce these efforts.  

Again, be ready for action when the time comes. 
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 Over the years we’ve had of conversation over the difference between 

“Talk”ers and “Do”ers.  Every one of us can stop at the local tavern and run into 

“Talk”ers.  Social media is another good place for them to hang out.  Most of us 

have to deal with them in both our personal and professional lives.  They are big on 

the mouth but somewhat vacant when it comes time to get the work done. 

 

 Maybe that’s why we are such a successful grass roots organization.  We give 

the “Do”ers and place to go and be with other “Do”ers.  Less than 3% of the popu-

lation belong to an organization the defends their rights.  Any kind of rights.  That’s 

where the term 3%er originated. 

 

 Let’s be the “Do”ers  and give our children and grand children the opportunity 

to enjoy the same freedom we enjoy (and maybe get a little back).  Happy New 

Year, now let’s get to work.  We have one more year of this Legislature to get things 

passed. 

 

Enjoying the Ride, 
Ed 
Ed Schetter 

ABATE of OHIO Inc.  Executive Director 
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Mark Your Calendars! 

Like the joy of expectation for the holidays, many riders wait with anticipation for the 

opening of the Motorcycle Ohio (MO) training portal each year. Are you or do you 

have a friend who wants to try out motorcycle riding for the first time; or perhaps a 

friend who has been riding for years but is not endorsed? Send them to the portal to 

sign up.It’s not just for new/beginning riders to get their endorsement either. For ex-

ample, each year for the past 5 years, one of my students has come back every 

spring to refresh himself by taking the Basic Rider Skills for Returning Riders course 

(BRS-RR). He feels that his skills grow rusty over the winter and can improved by tak-

ing this class which sets him up for a successful and more safe riding year.  

This year the portal will open on January 24, 2024 at 8:00 am. Where else can you 

actively engage in dreaming about next year’s riding? Right Here!Mark you calen-

dars. 

The link that will open to provide access the classes is shown below: 

https://services.dps.ohio.gov/MotorCycleOhioTraining/student/Home 

The classes offered are:  

Basic Rider Skills (BRS) 

Basic Rider Skills for Returning Riders (BRS-RR) 

Basic Riders Skills 2 (BRS-2) 

Where is MO Public Training offered in Ohio?                                                  The coun-

ties shown below all offer the Basic Rider Skills (BRS) course. Fewer counties offer the 

Basic Rider Skills for Returning Riders (BRS-RR) and the Basic Riders Skills 2 (BRS-2) 

course, so you’ll need to confirm your local sites specific class availability if you want 

to take one of the more advanced classes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pro Tip: It’s recommended that you sign up well in advance for your class. However, 

if you go to sign up for a class and it is already listed as full but you still want to at-

tempt to attend that specific session, there is a MO Stand-by Policy. In brief, it pro-

vides the ability to potentially join a class, if there are “no-shows”. There are a num-

ber of conditions so it’s important that you understand them before attempting to 

“walk-in”. Please see the MO website for policy details. 

See you on the range in 2024! 

https://services.dps.ohio.gov/MotorCycleOhioTraining/student/Home
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A guy pushes his bike into a gas station. He tells the mechanic it died. Af-

ter he works on it for a few minutes, it is idling smoothly. He says, 'What's 

the story?' Mechanic replies, 'Just crap in the carburetor' He asks, 'How of-

ten do I have to do that?'  

 

 A motorcycle highway patrolman pulled alongside a speeding Mini Van 

on the freeway. Glancing at the car, he was astounded to see that the 

woman behind the wheel was knitting! Realizing that she was oblivious to 

his flashing lights and siren, the trooper moved in closer, turned and 

yelled, 'PULL OVER!' 

 'NO!' the woman yelled back, 'IT'S A SCARF!' 
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1)… To initiate , endorse and sponsor 

educational programs such as rider 

safety, public awareness, legislative and 

affirmative action and, individual free-

doms and rights. 

2)… To create and promote a positive 

public image of motorcyclists and motor-

cycle groups and to dispel and disprove 

media hype, unfounded propaganda 

and the “Hollywood” image. 

3)… To encourage goodwill and mutual 

understanding among motorcyclists, law 

enforcement personnel and the general 

public. 

4)… To serve as an information source on 

matters pertaining to current laws, pend-

ing legislation, personal rights, political in-

clinations of elected officials and their 

constituents, and voter awareness. 

5)… To act as a central responsive 

agency to devise and coordinate rec-

reational, legislative, educational, and 

charitable activities 

MEMBERS PLEASE SUBMIT 
Articles..Pictures..District Information 

Pictures.. Run / Party / Shows 

This is YOUR publication. 

 
PLEASE SEND ALL INFORMATION TO 

ABATE of OHIO Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



ABATE of OHIO Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



 

Happy New Year to all my Abate of Ohio members and my MRF Members. 

 

This has been a wonderful year for me.  Getting out to see a lot of the Regions and I 

am sorry if I missed getting to see others.  Will try next year to get out to other meet-

ings etc.   

 

It has been a fruitful year gaining more than 25 new members (I thank each of you 

so much) but I lost just as many, and I am working so hard to at least get over the 

100 hump!  Come on Abate members, I know you can help a girl out!  I would really 

like to see every Abate of Ohio member an MRF member.  HOW GREAT WOULD 

THAT BE!!!!!!!!!!! 

 

Bob and I did get down to Bourbon country for a few days and then onto Wal-

neck’s swap meet in Springfield on the 26th.  Again, I thank him for allowing me to 

set up for free, no one else does that for me and I really appreciate it.  It was pretty 

slow and I did get to talk to a few people. 

 

I am seeing a pullback regarding the EV’s and the BEV’s from across the country.  

The people, Ford, GM, Dodge, etc are hopefully seeing that all electric vehicle 

mandates are not logical for this country.  Just this past week I read several articles 

to that effect.  Thank goodness.   

 

The MRF still has a strong stance regarding Right to Repair, Right to Modify, Profiling, 

ICE’s and so on.  Please join the MRF and let your voice be heard nationwide!!  We 

are doing great things for all motorcyclists, and we need your membership to con-

tinue the fight.   

 

I will end with a blessing to every one of you.  I pray that 2024 brings you nothing but 

joy and good health.  Thank you for allowing me to be your MRF State Representa-

tive!! 

 

Sherry 
Sherry Hill, State of Ohio MRF Rep 

330-415-6272 (Cell) 

shill.ohiomrf@gmail.com 
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Six long-time motorcyclist rights advocates and Motorcycle Riders Foundation (MRF) members 

were recently selected as members of the ”Community of Practice” groups, updating federal mo-

torcycle safety guidelines. The Motorcycle Riders Foundation would like to thank these six bikers for 

volunteering their time on this project: 

Ron Braaksma – Iowa 

Vince Consiglio- Michigan 

Jay Jackson – Indiana 

Gary Klinker – Wisconsin 

Ed Schetter – Ohio 

Imre Szauter – New Hampshire 

The primary focus of their work will be updating three documents: The National Agenda for Motor-

cycle Safety (NAMS), Model National Standards for Entry-Level Motorcycle Rider Training (Content 

Standards), and Model National Administrative Standards for State Motorcycle Rider Training Pro-

grams (Administrative Standards). 

Between January and September 2024, the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 

(NHTSA) will hold monthly meetings with diverse stakeholders to update and modernize these key 

motorcycle policy documents.  All motorcyclists are extremely fortunate that these six individuals 

will be able to share their extensive knowledge, experience and passion on issues that matter to 

all bikers. 

We know that some state motorcyclist rights groups also have participants in the “Community of 

Practice” project and we applaud their involvement. Without a doubt, the work of these NHTSA-

sponsored groups will be better because of their involvement. 

We look forward to hearing more about their work in 2024!  
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The Riders Fund assists disabled individuals who desire to ride a motorcy-

cle. Whether you were a former rider that dreams of riding again, or 

someone who thought it would never be possible to ride, you can and 

we can help! The Fund’s sole purpose is to assist disabled riders with pur-

chasing adaptive motorcycles to allow them to enjoy the freedom of the 

open road. The riding community is one of the strongest groups in Amer-

ica when it comes to supporting their own, so please show your support 

by helping to give others the opportunity to ride. 
 

The MobilityWorks Foundation 

1500 Canton Road, Suite 208 

Akron OH 44312 

Email: support@themobilityworksfoundation.org 
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2024 Honda 

Gold Wing 

Tour  

Airbag DCT 
 

As we know, the luxury 

tourer was almost com-

pletely redesigned for 

the 2018 model year, dropping a pile of weight and getting a double wishbone 

front suspension as well as a reworked flat six-cylinder engine. The changes instantly 

broadened its appeal, and further improvements to suspension, electronics, audio 

and rider conveniences in subsequent years helped evolve the big Wing further. All 

of which is to say that for 2024, the venerable Wing is essentially unchanged, but 

you’re still getting a feature-packed spec sheet, with a seven-speed DCT transmis-

sion, a 7-inch TFT screen, 

navigation, Apple Car-

Play, Android Auto, an 

adjustable electric wind-

screen, Smart Key opera-

tion, four riding modes, 

traction control, Hill Start, 

and more. The Gold 

Wing Tour variant adds a 

rear luggage box with in-

tegrated backrest and 

even more comfort fea-

tures. 

For 2024 the big Wing is 

returning in top-of-the-

line Gold Wing Tour Air-

bag DCT form, with a $33,000 MSRP and will be available in Pearl White. 

The Gold Wing Tour in both DCT and manual forms is back as well, in Gray Metallic/

Black or Pearl White options for $29,700 and $28,700, respectively. 

The base-model Gold Wing and Gold Wing DCT, however, do feature a new color 

for 2024; both are available in Matte Armored Green Metallic, with brown detailing 

on the engine cases. The base Wing rings in at $24,700, and the DCT version at 

$25,700. 

IN DEALERS NOW ! 

https://www.motorcyclecruiser.com/2018-honda-gold-wing-gallery/
https://www.motorcyclecruiser.com/dual-clutch-transmission-explained/
https://www.motorcyclecruiser.com/dual-clutch-transmission-explained/
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As I write this it is early December and so far the winter has not turned terrible yet.  If 

you are still out riding be careful.  Vehicle drivers aren’t looking for us in the summer 

months, so they sure aren’t looking for us now.   

 

After a lot of work, I have finally finished my proposal to modify the Ohio revised 

code to protect vulnerable road users from right of way violators.  I have presented 

my proposal to the state board of directors and after they have time to review it, I 

will begin to send it out to various politicians to hopefully find someone to sponsor to 

make it become a bill.  When this happens, it will be up to everyone to make phone 

calls to make it happen.  Simply put, this proposal will make it a felony to violate 

someone’s right of way if doing so causes death or serious injury.  It will also man-

date loss of driving privileges and require a remedial driving course to get those 

privileges back. 

 

I have not had a chance to follow up on the progress of getting an anti-profiling bill 

introduced so stay tuned for more information on this issue after the first of the year.   

 

Check out Ed Schetter’s article to learn more about all the state and federal efforts 

to preserve the Internal Combustion Engine.  One day this country and the world will 

be making and selling modes of transportation that are powered by natural and re-

newable energies.  This is a good thing because we shouldn’t use up all of Earth’s 

finite resources.  But it must be done in a system that fully supports the smooth trans-

action into the new system.   

 

Enjoy your transition into a new year, but remember that if we don’t fight to main-

tain our rights to ride, no one else will.  Make a  renewed dedication to yourself to 

do what ever you can to maintain the right to live and ride freely like you should be 

able to do in a free country!!!  Remember…… FREEDOM IS NEVER FREE!   

 

 

Lion Man 
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Ask Our Lawyer 
by Rod Taylor - ABATE Legal Services 

 

ANOTHER REASON TO INCREASE YOUR COVERAGE TO AT LEAST 250/500  

 

The odd choice of 100,000 per person/300,000 per accident uninsured 

and underinsured coverage on a motorcycle 

 

That is, unless you have a sidecar. If you're paying for 100,000 per per-

son/300,000 per accident un/underinsured coverage on your motorcy-

cle (a two-person vehicle) then you're paying for potential coverage for a third person that will 

never be there. Now, it is better to have 100/300 than even lower limits such as 25,000/50,000, but 

hopefully this pushes you to up your limit to 250,000 per person/500,000 per accident to better 

cover yourself in case an uninsured driver turns left in front of you. And at least you'll know you're 

not paying for coverage for a third person who is not legally allowed to ride on your motorcycle 

(again, unless you have a sidecar). 

 -by Hilary Barnes ABATE LEGAL LAWYER.  
MARVELS OF MARVEL MYSTERY OIL - A SECRET MUST FOR MOTORCYCLE WINTER STORAGE 
 

When it gets so cold out you know you will not be riding for a few weeks, stop by an auto parts 

store or a Walmart and get a quart can of Marvel Mystery Oil. Pour almost the whole can in the 

gas tank (save about 4-6 tablespoons for later), and then fill the tank up completely with fuel. The 

Marvel Mystery Oil will act as an upper cylinder lubricant. (This stuff has been around since the 30s, 

and I still don’t know how it works. Air cooled airplane engines love the stuff. And we all know that 

the airplane guys got the idea for aircraft engines from us motorcycle guys.   If you want to unstick 

some valves or lubricate sticking valves, this stuff works like magic.   Paul Romine, the guy who re-

manufactured Ford engines for Ford in the midwest and a NHRA Champion, swears by the stuff, 

and that’s enough for me.  -Rod) 

Remember that 4-6 tablespoons of Marvel Mystery Oil we held in reserve? Now comes the time to 

use it. Pull the spark plugs out of the engine, pour a tablespoon of Marvel Mystery Oil in each cylin-

der, and turn the engine over by hand several revolutions in order to spread the Marvel Mystery 

Oil around the cylinder walls. Reinstall the spark plugs. Simple steps like these will keep your bike 

ready for this spring and many more to come! Especially if you own a shovel. 
GRANDDAD’S HARLEY DAVIDSON WLA - IS IT COVERED? 

 

Q. You are restoring your grandfather's WLA. It is not plated/licensed because you have taken it 

all apart in your garage and have restored it like new. Grand-dad would be proud. But before 

you plate/license the bike, your garage catches fire and destroys your family heritage. You call 

your insurance company and make a claim for your loss under the fire policy for your home/

garage. They pay for the garage fire loss and all of the personal property, but deny your claim for 

the motorcycle. How can this be? 
 

A. Most homeowners/fire insurance policies have an exclusion for "unlicensed” motorcycles/

automobiles. So if you want your restoration project covered you must call your insurance com-

pany and request that the "project" be specifically scheduled on your homeowners insurance pol-

icy. The charge is usually modest. Failure to get this bike scheduled will leave you without insur-

ance on your bike if it is destroyed by fire. Interestingly, if the motorcycle has been totally disas-

sembled into parts, a good argument could be made that under most homeowner policies, the 

parts would have been covered. But as to a completed bike, not so.  
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A long time ABATE member from Springfield, Illinois discovered this the hard way. "Digger" was re-

storing his vintage bike when his garage caught fire and destroyed his prized possession. His insur-

ance carrier took a hard line and denied coverage for his bike. Moral of the story: call your insur-

ance company and ask them whether the unlicensed bike is covered. If they say yes– send a 

confirming email/letter. If they say no, acknowledge to yourself that you are going bare (no cov-

erage) or get the bike scheduled on your policy for the proper value. 

 

DROP MY NAME 

 

From Lisa Best, A.B.A.T.E. of Illinois, Inc. - 

 

Rod, “We wanted to say thank you.  We felt our car insurance company was taking advantage of 

us after an accident.  We dropped your name during a discussion with them and the problem 

was resolved within an hour. You must be famous!” 

 

Lisa, any ABATE member is free to use my name anytime.  Hope it works. Rod 

 

THE DEFINITION OF “BIKER” HAS EVOLVED 

 

Q: People say I’m a biker. What’s a biker?  ABATE member. 

 

A: Depends on your attitude, I suppose. The word “biker,” like many others, has meaning and us-

age, some of which are positive, and some of which are not. Not even dictionaries can agree on 

the definition. Webster’s Third New International Dictionary defines a biker as “motorcyclist; espe-

cially one who is a member of an organized gang.”  (A member of a gang? What is with that?) 

The American Heritage Dictionary of the English Language notes a biker is “1. One who rides a bi-

cycle or a motorbike. 2. A motorcyclist, especially a member of a motorcycle gang.” Meanwhile, 

our British cousins define a biker as “someone who rides a motorcycle or bicycle,” - Cambridge 

Dictionary of American English. Curiously, the Cambridge International Dictionary of English notes 

an informal usage of biker as “a member of a gang group of motorcyclists.” The Random House 

Historical Dictionary of American Slang notes that the meaning of “biker” as “gang member” be-

came current usage in 1968. Of course, the term would have been used informally for some time 

before that. Prior to 1981, Webster’s had no definition for biker at all, and was added in order to 

better reflect current trends in popular usage, according to a spokesperson for Webster’s. 

 

How did we get from “motorcycle rider” to “gang member?” The exact route is unclear, but three 

events seem to have solidified the “gang member” connotation for bikers. The first is the Hollister, 

CA rally of 1947. Shortly after the end of WWII, large numbers of demobilized troops turned to mo-

torcycling for recreation, camaraderie, and as a way of dealing with the lingering horrors of war 

( Today, it is called post traumatic stress syndrome by some). One of the gatherings of riders that 

caught the attention of the press was a rally held in Hollister, California, about 100 miles south of 

San Francisco. Life Magazine, in an effort to portray the spirit of motorcycling, staged a picture of 

a man sitting on top of a motorcycle amid a pile of beer bottles. The myth of the biker was born. 
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Two other events brought the myth into clear focus for the masses, and both were images from 

the movies. The 1954 release of Brando’s “The Wild One” and 1969's “Easy Rider” cemented an im-

age of bikers as marauding, out-of-control gang members. Subsequent movies and books have 

relied on those associations to the point where the mental image of “biker” becomes Brando or 

Dennis Hopper (with a football helmet, no less). It’s a shame that a conscientious, hard-working, 

freedom-loving group of individualists are defined by media image and a some that are not us. 

 

 How do we change the image? We keep doing the things we always do: respect others, defend 

our rights, participate in our communities, help the less fortunate, and ride safely. But  we can do 

more, like contacting publishers of dictionaries and letting them know that bikers aren’t gang 

members any more than any other group.  ABATE Legal has taken the lead by writing to the pub-

lishers of Webster’s and other dictionaries to ask that they make modifications to the definition to 

clarify the usage.  

 

Ride Safe.  

 

Rod Taylor  

ABATE Legal Services  

www.abatelegal.com  

  

All questions from ABATE members are answered confidentially unless otherwise authorized and 

then only after the matter is concluded, except when authorization for publication anonymously 

or otherwise is given for pending matters.  Call us at 1-(800)-25-RIDER. Questions? Submit them to: 

RodTaylor@abatelegal.com. © 2023. 
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Parts For Sale 
What You See In Photos 

MAKE AN OFFER 

Call  (614) 554-4325 

Leave a message and 

I will get back to you 
Robin Blitz Pickens 
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Randy Kibler…    Director  330.428.2083 

Keith Roller…    Deputy Director    

Lion Man … Legislative Director 330.718.3066 

TA Brown …   Road Captain   330.727.8286 

Barb Tittle … Treasurer   330.677.1845 

Donna Sam … Membership      330.540.6210 

    

Winter is here and the time is right for 

dancing in the streets. Not quite, 

maybe for shoveling though. We are 

deep into the holiday season with 

much to be thankful for believe it or 

not. We are thankful for the ones still 

with us and thankful for the times we 

had with the ones no longer here. We 

are also thankful for the time to mend 

relationships or to end them and move 

on to more fruitful opportunities. 

   Even in December Region Zero is 

plowing forward with our mission. While 

people on the street and on the inter-

net are flapping their gums and key-

boards about things they don't under-

stand our Legislative/Government Re-

lations Officer Lion Man has painstak-

ingly gone through the existing Right-

Of-Way legislation and has modified it 

to address vulnerable road users such 

as motorcyclists and street walkers. The 

end result will be much harsher punish-

ments for violators which will cost 

money, time, and embarrassment 

from family and friends. I don't want to 

say much more on it due to it being 

Lion's hard work, but it is a master-

piece.  

 

   Want to hear more about right-of-

way legislation modifications or what 

else we're up to come to our Holiday 

party/Elections 1:00pm, December 

16th at the Yellow Dog in Cortland. An 

Angry Chef may be in attendance!! 

   Soon will be January and a new 

year. Roads will be sloppy and beat to 

put it mildly, but not Region Zero. We 

hit hard fast and continuously. In clos-

ing a quote from R Lee Ermey in the 

movie The Siege of Firebase Gloria. 

"STAY ALERT, STAY ALIVE, It's as simple 

as that." 
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Happy Holidays Region 8, 

     Well just a few more weeks left for 

me as director of Region 8. I would like 

to take this time to thank everybody 

that has been a part of making our Re-

gion what it is today and ask that you 

all join me in rallying around our new 

director to keep everything going in 

the right direction. Please keep in mind 

that this does not mean that I'm not 

going to be around, I will still be taking 

care of the rodeos, the booth at bike 

nights and such, and the Freedom 

Rally. Plus I'll be helping our new direc-

tor along so the transition hopefully 

goes without a noticeable hitch.   

      Once again thank you board 

members and members that has been 

a part of this over the last 12 or 13 

years and let's keep it going as the 

great team that we are. 

                                              

Thank you, 

Tim  
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NOTE: All dates are subject to be changed/postponed/cancelled. 
Please reach out to the organization regarding their event. 
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A friendly entrance into the biker community 

Join the cause & become a member today ! 

…What are the membership rewards ?  

YEAR Individual 

 
ABATE of OHIO 

State Membership  
ANNUAL DUES INFORMATION 

 
 

ABATE of OHIO 

Membership Dues & Renewal Fees 

Membership Type Donation 
Dura-

tion 

Individual Membership $20 
12 

Months 

Couples Membership $40 
12 

Months 

   

   

   

   

   

http://www.abate.com/ 
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NEW MEMBERSHIP Individual Couple 

RENEWAL Change of Address Member #_____________________ 

Annual Membership Fee 

1 YEAR LIFE 

ABATE of OHIO 
P.O. BOX 313……..Weston, OH 43569 

Name:____________________________________________ County:_____________________________ 

Phone:__________________________________Email:_____________________________________________ 

Add: (Name for Couple membership)_______________________________________________________ 

Address:________________________________________________Phone:____________________________ 

City:____________________________________State:____________________Zip:______________________ 

Registered OHIO Voter?        YES         NO ENDORSED MOTORCYCLIST       YES         NO 

Is This A New Membership?        YES        NO 

Date of Birth ___/_____/______ 

SINGLE $20.00          COUPLE $40.00   &   FREE RAFFLE BIKE TICKET 

CHECK or MONEY ORDER (NO CASH) 
Payable to:   ABATE of OHIO 

 
MAIL TO 

ABATE of OHIO State Office 
P.O. BOX 313 

Weston, OH 43569 

Motorcycle Ohio or Safety Course?         YES         NO 
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